

<u>WEEKLY MASS</u> <u>SCHEDULE</u>

SATURDAY, June 17

4:00 p.m. The Terry & Ray Thomas family – Fr. Droll 4:00 p.m. at Saint Ladislas – Kermit Harler – Fr. Lutz 5:30 p.m. at Corpus Christi – for the People – Fr. Lutz

SUNDAY, June 18

9:00 a.m. John Kulzer † – Fr. Droll
11:30 a.m. Deacon Thomas G. Spaith † – Fr. Droll
9:00 a.m. at Corpus Christi –Louis and James Portisch - Fr. Lutz
11:00 a.m. at Saint. Ladislas – Kongmany Chanthasene – Fr. Lutz

MONDAY, June 19

No Mass

TUESDAY, June 20

5:30 p.m. David and Laura Battocletti † - Fr, Sylvester 6:30 p.m. at Saint Ladislas – Jim Lenihan - Fr. Lutz

WEDNESDAY, June 21- Saint Aloysius Gonzaga **5:30 p.m.** Celebrant Intention – Latin/EF – Fr. Lutz 8:30 a.m. at Corpus Christi – Fr. Droll

THURSDAY, June 22

5:30 p.m. Dick Schneider † - Fr. Droll 8:30 a.m. at Corpus Christi – Fr. Lutz

FRIDAY, June 23
The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus

No Mass

Noon at Saint Ladislas – Jon Adams Ellis – Fr. Droll

SATURDAY, June 24

4:00 p.m. Living/deceased of the Miller/Gammell families – Fr. Lutz 4:00 p.m. at Saint Ladislas – Rita Myers – Fr. Droll 5:30 p.m. at Corpus Christi – Fr. Droll

SUNDAY, June 25

9:00 a.m. Bernard and Chantal Billet † – Fr. Lutz 11:30 a.m. Deceased of the St. Paul Beneficial Society † – tbd 9:00 a.m. at Corpus Christi – For the People - Fr. Droll 11:00 a.m. at Saint. Ladislas – Pamae Soukphonetip – Fr. Droll

Note: Confession is heard ½ hour prior to each weekend Mass. Coffee and doughnuts are served following the Sunday 9:00.m. Mass in the school gym

"SERMON ON THE AMOUNT" "SERMON ON THE AMOUNT" – June 10-11, 2017

Envelopes: \$4426.00 Non- envelope donation: \$2558.64 ECO donations: \$300.00 (weekly) Total offering: \$7284.64

Refresh them Lord, with your healing grace. Please remember in your prayers:

Hospital, Nursing/Assisted Living facility:

Dick Zollner, Toni Neal, Willbert Neal, Ruth Neal, Dick Ryan

<u>At home:</u> Sharon Kirby, Mary Sailor, Heidi Wooley, Barbara Sullivan, Carla Palkuti, Patricia Sauer, Dan Hogan, Gail Hirn, Rosemarie Ritzer, Karen Schlueb, Foday Kenneh, Albert Petrikas, Joel Rivera

If you are admitted to a hospital St. Mary may not be notified.

Please ask a family member to call the parish office.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Saint Francis of Assisi Chapel: Tuesday-9:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. Saint Francis of Assisi Chapel: Wednesday-7:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m

MEETINGS FOR WEEK OF June 19th

Wedding Music Workshop: Monday 7:00 p.m. – Specht Center Weekly Scripture study: Thursday @ 6:30 p.m. – 2nd floor Burkley

BAPTISMS IN JUNE

June 25 – Wise family, daughter, Reese June 25 – Casey family, daughter, Reagan

SSCM PANTRY-ITEM FOR JUNE....the item needed for the month of June is canned fruit. Please drop your donation off throughout the month. We will have a basket marked "food pantry" in the gymnasium for your donations.

SUMMER SCHEDULE

- Mass: starting Monday, June 5th there will be <u>no</u> Monday or Friday morning Mass, with the exception of First Friday's in July and August. Mass on those days will be celebrated in the Chapel at 8:30 a.m.
- Parish office hours: beginning Monday, June 19th, the parish office hours will be 8:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday. Regular office hours (7:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m.) will resume on Monday, Aug. 21, 2017.

SPECIAL COLLECTION-NEXT WEEKEND

Next weekend, our diocese will take up the Peter's Pence Collection which provides Pope Francis with the funds he needs to carry out his charitable works around the world. The proceeds benefit victims of war, oppression, and natural disasters. Please use your pre-printed envelopes or mark your donation clearly for Peter's Pence.

GERMAN VILLAGE HAUS UND GARTEN-JUNE 24-25, 2017Next weekend is the annual GV Haus und Garten tour. Saturday times are 4:30 – 11:30 p.m. Sunday times are 9:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Parking will be at a premium and pedestrian traffic will be heavy.

LITURGICAL/VOLUNTEER SCHEDULES for June 24-25, 2017 (4th Sunday of the Month) Extraordinary Ministers are reminded to cleanse the vessels after each Mass

| TIME | ALTAR SERVER | LECTOR | EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER | <u>SACRISTAN</u> |
|------------|---------------|------------------|----------------------------------|------------------|
| 4:00 P.M. | open | Lori Mitchell | Rita Alexander | |
| - | open | open | Don Alexander | Ginny Holleran |
| 9:00 A.M. | open | Mike Keebaugh | Mike Chambers, Cecilia Reis | |
| | open | Maureen Keebaugh | David Smigelski, Marge Smigelski | Jackie Carone |
| 11:30 A.M. | Paul Martello | Olivia DePassio | Ann Anderson | |
| | Katie Price | Tina Nierman | Angie Stoller | Jackie Carone |
| - | C. 3.6 C.11 | | | |

Prayers after Mass: following each Mass please kneel and prayer the following prayers: The Our Father, The Hail Mary, The Glory Be and the Prayer to St. Michael the Archangel (see the back of your Missal for a copy of this prayer)

COFFEE & DOUGHNUTS: June 25 – Lori Jander

Pray for our men and women in uniform

Notes from the Pastor

In your charity please pray for Jim Getreu, 87, a graduate of Rosary High (1948) and father of Rev. David Getreu. Please also pray for Chris Breeckner whose funeral was at Mother of Sorrows on Saturday. May they rest in peace.

Today, (Sunday) is the Feast of Corpus Christi -- the central mystery of our faith. A special celebration will take place at Corpus Christi Church.

Father Droll will be leaving for his new assignment on July 11. Father said he does not want any fanfare, but there will be a couple of modest receptions. I am sure with the driving that Father will have to do, a gas gift credit card might be a nice gift. If you are thinking of something else, consider a donation for vestments for his new churches. Just a thought. Fr. Droll will be honored at the coffee and donuts at St. Mary on July 2 between the 9 & 11:30 Masses. Corpus Christi and St. Lad's will have Father for his last weekend on July 8-9 with a gathering after each Mass.

My last weekend at Corpus Christi and St. Lad's will be the weekend of July 1-2. I'd be happy to just sit and have a cup of coffee after the Sunday Masses. I wish you the very best with an excellent priest: Father Vince.

I am glad that the Bishop is re-activating the rectory at Corpus Christi. With a resident priest to serve both churches I believe that there will be many blessings for you in the future. You will remain in my prayers.

Things are moving nicely on St. Mary Church. Engineers are studying the structure to see where the steel supports need to go. The big Kick-Off for our fundraiser will be **July 31, 2017 -- Monday at the OHIO THEATER** with the showing of **"The Bells of St. Mary's"** on the big screen. The Mighty Morton Pipe Organ will be played and the Carillon that you heard at the Sesquicentennial will be parked and played on State Street in front of the Ohio Theater. Should be a grand opening to our Capital Campaign!!!

The Lord be with you!

Father Kevin F. Lutz

From the Old Oak Tree . . .

Writers sometimes get writer's cramp - I have limb-lock. Just can't think of a thing to say. A little rain might help. Pray for it.

The Thirsty Old Oak Tree

News Worthy Notes



BANNS of MARRIAGE

Taylor J. Royster and Alexandra P. Whitney July 7, 2017 @ Saint John, Lima, OH

Michael M. Murphy and Virginia L. Simon-July 8, 2017 Santa Catalina Rosary Chapel, Monterey CA

BAA CAMPAIGN UPDATE: We have exceeded our goal!! All monies donated now will return to Saint Mary 100%. It is not **too late** for you to add to the monies coming back to Saint Mary. Your support is appreciated and needed. Pledge envelopes and flyers can be found in the back on the table.

JUBILEE OF ANNIVERSARIES 2017: will take place Sunday, June 25 at St. Matthew Parish in Gahanna. Bishop Campbell will celebrate Mass at 2:30 p.m., and an informal reception will follow. Please notify and encourage your parishioners who are celebrating significant wedding anniversaries (25th, 30th, 35th, 40th, 45th, 50th, 55th, 60th, and every year thereafter) to attend. If you have any questions about this celebration, please call the Marriage & Family Life Office at 614-241-2560. Registration forms are on the back table.

SEEKING VOLUNTEERS

The Dominican Sisters of Peace are in search of individuals willing and able to assist them at the Mohun Health Care Center adjacent to their Motherhouse located next to the campus of Ohio Dominican University in Northeast Columbus. The specific need is to have women and men who will "Take a Sister to Lunch" or shopping or to a movie occasionally. It helps the sisters to get "out and about," and to have a one-on-one relationship at times. For anyone interested, please contact Mrs. Angie Schwartz at 614-253-8517. She will be able to assist with information about the details of this volunteer opportunity. Thank you for any assistance you can offer the Dominican Sisters of Peace.

FORTNIGHT FOR FREEDOM...Our First, Most Cherished Liberty, June 21 to July 4. This will be a time when our liturgical calendar celebrates a series of great martyrs who remained faithful in the face of persecution by political power: St. Thomas More, St. John Fisher, St. John the Baptist, St. Peter, and St. Paul, as well as the First Martyrs of the Church of Rome. Visit www.fortnight4freedom.org

MASS AND HOLY HOUR FOR RELIGIOUS FREEDOM

As part of the national Fortnight for Freedom, a Mass and Holy Hour for Religious Freedom will be celebrated on **Wednesday**, **June 28**, **5:15 p.m.**, at Saint Joseph Cathedral. The Holy Hour will begin with a Rosary for Religious Freedom and Liberty, followed by silent Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, and concluding with Benediction. All are invited. For more information, contact the Cathedral at 614-224-1295, or Social Concerns at 614-241-2540

Grand Old Saint Mary's" William Eisele William (Bill) Eisele, a 1940 graduate of old Saint Mary High School, was the creator of the iconic portrait of Saint John Paul II. The portrait is the one of the pope leaning his head on his crucifix-topped bishop's staff. The original portrait was donated by Bill to the Pontifical College Josephinum, in 1994. An inscribed photograph of the work was presented to Pope John Paul II in Rome by Bishop James A. Griffin in 1983. "Bishop Griffin told me that when the pope saw the picture, there was a big smile on his face," Eisele said. Two thousand prints were made and sold for \$12 apiece, with the money going to the diocesan St. Vincent de Paul Society. Eisele grew up as a member of St. Leo Church. After high school, he graduated from the former Columbus Art School (Columbus College of Art and Design). In 1968, his drawing of A Partridge in a Pear Tree was selected as the national Christmas Seal stamp for the American Lung Association, with more than eight billion copies printed. He was a volunteer for many years at Mt. Carmel East Hospital. Bill passed away on this date, June 18, 2014, at the age of 92. Requiescat in Pace.

My God, I believe, I adore, I hope, and I love You! I beg pardon for those who do not believe, do not adore, do not hope, and do not love You.

The words of this prayer given to the young visionaries of Fatima may seem simple. But the words outline our responsibilities as Christians—to believe, to adore, to hope, and to love God. As well as to ask pardon for those who do not act in this way. And further, to beg pardon for them. We should make reparation for their sins too.

-from the book <u>Our Lady of Fatima: 100 Years of Stories,</u>
<u>Prayers, and Devotions</u>